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Dear Mr. Hoppock,

SUBJECT: FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT LOCAL NUMBER NPS-2018-12

This letter acknowledges receipt of your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request dated and
received in this office on September 19, 2018. In your FOIA request, you are seeking, “the current
catalog for the Homeland Security Digital Library. It is described here
(https://www.hsdl.org/c/) as containing 179,800 resources. Please produce the catalog as a
spreadsheet {not as a PDF document).”

For FOIA purposes, you are considered an “all other requester,” and therefore, you are entitled to
the first two hours of search time and the first 100 pages of documents at no cost; however, you are
required to pay for all FOIA costs over these limits.

As you know from providing the URL to the Homeland Security Digital Library’s website, that
over half of the documents are available to the public. The remainder of the collection is open to
government officials at the local, state, tribal, territorial or federal levels, as well as the U.S.
military. There is a link on the website to read more or see eligibility.

Based on the Department of Justice’s website: We are not required to create documents to
satisfy a FOIA request.

“When responding to a request, the FOLA requires agencies to "provide the [requested]
record in any form or format requested by the person if the record is readily reproducible
by the agency in that form or format" and to also "make reasonable efforts to maintain its
records in forms or formats that are reproducible" for such purposes. These statutory
provisions require agencies to not only honor a requester’s choice of format among
existing formats of a record, but to also make "reasonable efforts" to disclose a record in a
format not in existence, when so requested, if the record is "readily reproducible” in that
new format. If records are not readily reproducible by the agency in the format requested,
courts have not required agencies to release the records in that format.”

https://www.justice.gov/sites/default/files/oip/legacy/2014/07/23/procedural-requirements.pdf#p55







